
 
 

 
 

  66 Innovation Drive, Dundas, ON L9H 7P3     Phone:  905-521-2248    FAX:  905-538-1034 

bayareahealthtrust.com 

VIA EMAIL 

July 13, 2021 

Ontario Energy Board 
P.O. Box 2319 
2300 Yonge Street 
27th Floor 
Toronto, ON M4P 1E4 

Attention:   Christine Long, Registrar & Board Secretary 

RE:  Cancellation of The Bay Area Health Trust Electricity Generation License 

The Bay Area Health Trust was issued Electricity Generation License No. EG-2003-0260 (the 
“BAHT License”) on January 2, 2004, as owner and operator of the following facilities: 

 The McMaster University Medical Centre Generation Facility; 

 The Hamilton General Hospital Generation Facility; 

 The Juravinski Hospital Generation Facility (formerly known as Henderson General 
Hospital Generation Facility); and 

The Chedoke Hospital Generation Facility was closed on June 30, 2021.  On June 30, 2021, 
The Bay Area Health Trust sold and transferred to Hamilton Health Sciences Corporation, the 
beneficiary of The Bay Area Health Trust, all of the assets relating to The McMaster University 
Medical Centre Generation Facility, The Hamilton General Hospital Generation Facility and The 
Juravinski Hospital Generation Facility (collectively, the “Transferred Facilities”).   

Hamilton Health Sciences Corporation has applied to the Ontario Energy Board for an Electricity 
Generation License in respect of the Transferred Facilities (the “HHSC License”).  We hereby 
request that, effective upon the issuance of the HHSC License, the Ontario Energy Board 
cancel the BAHT License. 

Please do not hesitate to contact the undersigned by telephone at 905-521-2248 ext 1004 or by 
email at mccrackenp@baht.ca should you have any questions or concerns. 

Yours truly, 

The Bay Area Health Trust 

 

Per:  Paul McCracken, CPA, Chief Financial Officer 

cc:  Irina Kuznetsova, Ontario Energy Board 
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